
Minutes 

The University of Toledo Board of Trustees

Clinical Affairs Committee Meeting

June 10, 2014
	Committee Chair Mr. Gary P. Thieman was present. Other Committee members present included Dr. S. Amjad Hussain, Ms. Linda N. Mansour and Ms. Susan F. Palmer.  Additional Trustees present were Mr. Steven M. Cavanaugh, Ms. Sharon Speyer and Mr. Joseph H. Zerbey, IV.  University Council Representative Ms. Marlene Porter was present. Additional attendees included Mr. Dan Barbee, Dr. Kristopher Brickman, Ms. Lauri Cooper, Ms. Alexis Holman, Mr. Chuck Lehnert, Ms. Marge McFadden, Dr. Ronald McGinnis, Mr. David Morlock, Mr. Peter Papadimos, Dr. Thomas Schwann, Ms. Joan Stasa, and Ms. Norma Tomlinson.

	ATTENDANCE

	The meeting was called to order at 7:30 a.m. by Trustee Thieman in the Faculty Club Room at the Radisson Hotel on the Health Science Campus.

	CALL TO ORDER

	Mr. Thieman requested a motion to waive the reading of the minutes from the May 13, 2014 Committee meeting and approve them as written.  A motion for approval was received from Trustee Palmer, seconded by Trustee Hussain, and approved by the Committee.

	APPROVAL OF MINUTES

	Ms. Norma Tomlinson, Interim Executive Director and Associate VP UTMC, was invited to provide the Committee with a Geriatrics Psychiatry Status.  She displayed a map of the Health Science Campus to show where the Lenore W. and Marvin S. Kobacker Center is located.  She shared the history of the Kobacker building since 1983, and provided a Geriatric Psychiatric Unit history since 2001.  Ms. Tomlinson reported that in 2013, a community need was identified to again open a geriatric psychiatric unit to provide short-term inpatient treatment for adults age 55 and over who are experiencing acute behavioral or emotional problems that can be safely treated only in an inpatient setting. It was determined that moving the Center for Excellence in Autism to a renovated space in the Ruppert Center and moving the Child-Adolescent After School Program to the Kobacker North wing, an 18 bed geriatric psychiatric unit could be constructed in the Kobacker South wing.  Potential partners were researched for successful operation of the unit and Horizon Health was chosen as the best fit.  Financial information was shared at this meeting with the Committee about Horizon Health that was shared with the Finance and Audit Committee in October 2013.  Ms. Tomlinson explained regulatory processes and staffing of the new unit.  She reported that Marketing has been done throughout UTMC and the community for many weeks about the Horizon Health staff.  A VIP Open House was held on June 5, with an Open House and Ribbon Cutting ceremony held on June 6.  Patients will be admitted beginning June 10, 2014.  Dr. David Morlock, Executive VP Finance and Administration/UTMC CEO, thanked Ms. Tomlinson for the absolutely fantastic job that she has done with this program.  The Trustees requested an update about this program at a future date.

	GERIATRICS PSYCHIATRY STATUS


	Ms. Lauri Cooper, Associate VP/Sr. Legal Counsel on the Health Science Campus, provided information to the Committee about the need to update Board of Trustees Bylaw 3364-01-11:  The University of Toledo Medical Center and Clinical Operations.  Miscellaneous items were updated related to titles; information was input about quality and safety; and, changes were made to align the Board’s Bylaw with the Medical Staff Bylaws.  Ms. Cooper noted that a vote of a majority of all then existing members of the Board is required to amend a bylaw of the Board. Mr. Thieman requested that this updated Bylaw be forwarded to the Consent Agenda at the June 16 Board meeting for full Board approval.  A motion to forward this updated Bylaw to the next Board meeting was received from Trustee Mansour, seconded by Trustee Hussain and approved by the Committee.  

	BOARD OF TRUSTEES BYLAW UPDATE



	Chief Administration Officer for Quality and Safety at UTMC, Ms. Marge McFadden, was invited to educate and inform the Committee about the Joint Commission unannounced visit later this year.  She provided each Committee members with an information sheet outlining an overview about the 2014 Joint Commission Survey, as well as a booklet of Commitment to Excellence, Continuous Readiness about University-quality care.
Ms. McFadden reviewed information about the Joint Commission and their mission. The survey process and timeline for their visit was also outlined with the Committee leadership and information was provided about the Opening Conference and Leadership Conference.  Trustee Joint Commission Standards for the governing body were reviewed in detail with the Committee, as well as the role of the Board during the survey.  Information about preparation for the survey was discussed with the Committee, including strengths and opportunities. 

Trustee Thieman stated that Ms. McFadden educational session was well done and that the Clinical Affairs Committee is committed to having an educational session at most meetings. Mr. Morlock indicated he would be happy to take suggestions for educational topics for future meetings.  Trustee Cavanaugh mentioned that it would be helpful, speaking as a new Trustee, to receive an overview of hospital operations.  

	JOINT COMMISSION PREPARATION


	Trustee Thieman requested a motion to enter Executive Session to discuss quality reporting and privileged information related to the evaluation of medical staff personnel appointments.  The motion was received by Trustee Mansour, seconded by Trustee Palmer, and a roll call of the Committee was taken by Ms. Stasa:  Dr. Hussain, yes; Ms. Mansour, yes; Ms. Palmer, yes; and, Mr. Thieman, yes.  After discussion, the Committee exited Executive Session. 

	EXECUTIVE SESSION

	Mr. Thieman requested a motion to accept and approve the Chief of Staff Report as presented in Executive Session.  The Chief of Staff Report included:  new medical staff privileges for Geriatric Psychiatry, 6 new medical staff applicants, 10 requests for additional privileges, 1 change in medical staff status, 1 request for honorary staff status appointment, and 9 medical staff and clinical associate staff resignations.  A motion was received from Trustee Mansour, seconded by Trustee Hussain, and approved by the Committee.


	QUALITY REPORTING; CHIEF OF STAFF REPORT


	Ms. Alexis Holman was introduced to the Committee as the first student enrolled in the MD/JD program at UT.  Ms. Holman is an intern this semester for Ms. Lauri Cooper, Associate VP/Sr. Legal Counsel on the Health Science Campus.

	INTRODUCTION

OF INTERN



	With no further business before the Committee, Trustee Thieman adjourned the meeting at 9:00 a.m.
	ADJOURNMENT


CHIEF OF STAFF REPORT
June 10, 2014

New Medical Staff Privileges – Geriatric Psychiatry


See attached form – additions to form underlined and highlighted.
New Medical Staff Applicants


Jason J. Brouwer, Ph.D.


Psychiatry Service


Courtesy Staff Status

Privileges in Psychology

Mark A. Buehler, II, M.D.

Radiology Service

Active Staff Status

Privileges in Radiology, Nuclear Radiology, Cath Lab V, & Moderate Sedation

Edward J. Kakish, D.O.

Emergency Medicine Service

Active Staff Status

Privileges in Emergency Medicine

Erin A. Knierim, D.M.D.

Surgery Service

Courtesy Staff Status

Privilege in Dentistry

Kurtis A. Stewart, M.D.

Surgery Service

Courtesy Staff Status

Privileges in General Surgery & Moderate Sedation

Svitlana M. Zhukivska, M.D.

Family Medicine Service

Active Staff Status

Privileges in Family Medicine

Requests for Additional Privileges

Bernardo Martinez, M.D.


Surgery Service


Privileges to use the da Vinci Surgical System


Jason Bombard, D.O.


Psychiatry Service


Privileges in Geriatric Psychiatry


Alina Rais, M.D.


Psychiatry Service


Privileges in Geriatric Psychiatry

Theodor Rais, M.D.


Psychiatry Service


Privileges in Geriatric Psychiatry

Daniel Rapport, M.D.


Psychiatry Service


Privileges in Geriatric Psychiatry


Amy Riese, M.D.


Psychiatry Service


Privileges in Geriatric Psychiatry

Tanvir Singh, M.D.


Psychiatry Service


Privileges in Geriatric Psychiatry


Kristi Skeel Williams, M.D.


Psychiatry Service


Privileges in Geriatric Psychiatry


Mary Kay Smith, M.D.


Psychiatry Service


Privileges in Geriatric Psychiatry


Marijo Tamburrino, M.D.


Psychiatry Service


Privileges in Geriatric Psychiatry

Change in Medical Staff Status


Lance A. Talmage, M.D.


Obstetrics & Gynecology Service


Change from Courtesy to Active Staff Status

Request for Honorary Staff Status Appointment

Nasreen A. Bhumbra, M.D.


Pediatrics Service


Effective 06/30/14
Medical Staff & Clinical Associate Staff Resignations

Barbara D. Akpanudo, MSN, CNP


Internal Medicine Service


Effective 06/04/14


Mitchell B. Berger, M.D., Ph.D.

Obstetrics & Gynecology Service


Effective 04/30/14


Pradeep K. Bhat, M.D.


Internal Medicine Service


Effective 07/17/14


Dee Fenner, M.D.


Obstetrics & Gynecology Service


Effective 04/30/14


Kelly Manahan, M.D.


Obstetrics & Gynecology Service


Effective 06/30/14

Eliza McCartney, MSN, CPNP

Pediatrics Service

Effective 06/30/14

Naser Moiduddin, M.D.

Pediatrics Service

Effective 05/05/14

Joy Skeel, M.Div.

Internal Medicine Service

Effective 06/30/14

William A. Sodeman, Jr., M.D., J.D.

Internal Medicine Service

Effective 05/31/14


